[bookmark: _GoBack]Pelham Energy Committee Meeting
4/15/2019
Convene 5:12 pm
Present: Tony Rogers Co-Chair, John Larsen Co-Chair, Alisa Pearson, Stan Swiercz
Others Present: Judith Eiseman
Note taker: Stan Swiercz
· Minutes: Minutes from April 2, 2019 unanimously accepted as amended adopted on voice vote.

· New Business: None

· MVP Resilient Campus Projects
· The primary purpose of the meeting was to discuss what projects to recommend to the Board of Selectmen be included in the next Municipal Vulnerability Program Action Grant application. 
· Tony Rogers presented a list of projects derived from the draft MVP grant application:
1. Community Center VRF HVAC system. 
2. New roof for the Elementary School
3. Photovoltaic panels for the Elementary School
4. VRF HVAC system for the Elementary School
5. Design for photovoltaic canopies for the Community Center parking lot
· After lively discussion with many ideas and opinions shared the following recommendations were agreed to and forwarded to the grant writer:
1. Hire a grant administrator and/or project manager. This could be one or more people.
2. Community Center VRF heat pump/ERV project. Even though a Green Communities grant has been applied for, this project is so critical the Energy Committee agreed that seeking MVP funds gives the town a better chance of securing funding. If both grants are awarded then MVP funds could be shifted to other projects.
3. Design for a VRF Heat Pump/ERV system for Pelham Elementary School. It was agreed that because MVP funds will need to be expended by June 30, 2020, there is not enough time to both design and install this system in one grant cycle. Completing the design this time lays the groundwork to apply for funding and complete the project in 2021.
4. Install solar canopies on the Community Center parking lot. Discussion centered on whether to prioritize this project or the Elementary School roof replacement and solar project. The consensus was that, if we get the VRF system in the Community Center then this would immediately enable us to power it with solar electricity.
· These projects total around $1.4 million, not counting the cost of an administrator and project manager, of which $350K would have to be matching funds. This leaves $950K of potential MVP grant plus $150K of matching funds or $1.1 million for additional projects if the matching funds could be found.
· It was also noted that Pelham should not try to complete more projects than is practical and that contracts should have strong requirements and penalties if contractors do not finish within the grant timeframe.
· Next meeting: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 7:30
· Adjourn 5:30 pm
